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      SCARS
South Canadian Amateur Radio

Society

May 12, 2007
The May meeting was called to order by President Bill Lockett (KD5DOB) with 52 members and guests attending.  The meeting minutes were read by Secretary Adam Krech (WX4CHR) which was approved with no corrections.  Treasurer Jeff Wyke (KT5OK) gave the treasurer’s report of $3098.86 after paying the phone bill for the phone patch on the VHF repeater and the annual fee for the P.O Box.  He also reported that the Repeater and software ended up costing $1077.02, the Hamtronics controller/receiver for $431.95, the controller for $742.80, and reimbursing Peter Laws (N5UWY) for $370.40 for the PL Boards and power supply.  There are still some additional expenses to be incurred for the little stuff still needed for the new repeater.  
REPEATER REPORT: Ken Brown (N5KUK) informed us that all the main parts had been received but that little things such as a cabinet and small electrical parts were still needed, including the programming of the controller.  He informed us that at this time we were still looking at another month before installation of the new repeater.  He also informed us that the UHF Repeater and Digipeater went offline this past week.  The digipeater was able to become operational  however it appears that the UHF repeater power supply was out of commission and hopefully it would be taken to a radio repair shop to see if the power supply could be repaired.    
CORA REPORT: Bill Baker (WG5T) reported that prizes for Ham Holiday were going to cost around $2800 this year, a far improvement from previous years.  The proposed prizes are to be an Icom 7000, Icom 706, a 2 Meter HT, MFJ power supply and antenna analyzer.  Other smaller prizes would likely also be there as well.  He also reported that the rent on the building was increased another $100 a day.  The vendor list appeared to be same as last year with the hopes with some big vendors arriving as well.  It was also decided by the club to not purchase a table at Ham Holiday this year due to lack of interest.  Bill Roberson (N5AQ) reported that he had preregistration tickets for Ham Holiday for $7.00 and the cost would be $10.00 at the door.  
VE TEAM: It was reported that we had 6 new Technician class ticket holders with 4 upgrades.  It was also relayed that the new General Question pool would go into effect on July 1, 2007 so those that needed to get their license upgraded only had one more change with SCARS in the June testing under the current question pool.  
NET REPORTS: The NICU net on 147.060 (Monday at 8:00 PM) and N5HZX Memorial net on 28.445 USB (Wednesday at 8:00 PM) both reported good participation.  The ARES net on 147.060 at 8:00 PM on every Tuesday with the hopefulness that others might want to be net control.  
New / Used Equipment: Gary Skaggs (WB5ULK) reported that he purchased a Kenwood D700A dual band radio with APRS so his wife would always know where he was located!  Adam Krech (WX4CHR) reported that he had purchased a rotatable dipole from K&E Electronics with success.  Jim Jones (K5PER-Visitor) reported having a lot of small parts he was wanting to give away and that he had a lot of good aluminum stock as well.  
TECH REPORT: The official tech report was given during the repeater report of the meeting.  
  OLD BUSINESS: Bill Baker showed more QSL Cards received from our successful 89’r Day event.  Bill Lockett (KD5DOB) discussed the upcoming Field Day event, including having captains organize their teams (set-up and operational).  It was also discussed about having people that want to do general chat to leave the radio area to avoid interfering with the stations that were transmitting.  It was also discussed having a separate covered area with speakers so those that wanted to chat could move to that location to hear the activity and not interfere with operating stations.  It was also noted that the club was working on a city resolution for the event.  It was reiterated that this was a 24 hour event so we needed people every hour from 1 PM on June 23 to 1 PM on June 24 for operating (please note that this does not include set-up and take-down).    
NEW BUSINESS: HamCom falls on the same weekend as our club meeting in June and so it was moved and seconded that we move the June SCARS meeting to June 16, 2007.  Chip Legett reported interference from the CW Practice net after the Tuesday night ARES net when there was severe weather in southwest Oklahoma.  He stated that he was unable to hear the Cyril machine although there is some confusion as to why not.  It was discussed, however, that if any net was hampering communications during an emergency that the interference would need to be relayed to that net’s lead operator.  Michael Lovegrove (N5OKU) stressed the importance of Senate Bill 426 in the state legislature which was a benefit to ham radio operators.  It was encouraged that all contact Guy Liebmann (K5GL) at (405) 521-2711 and show support for this bill, as well as Scott Martin and heck, every member of the state legislature.      
TECH PROGRAM: There was no tech program today.  
With that, the meeting was closed by Bill Lockett (KD5DOB) at 10:58 AM.  
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